
 
 Christmas Party Committee Minutes

MINUTES of the Wrockwardine Wood & Trench Parish Council Christmas Party Committee Meeting held on Thursday 3rd May 2018 at the Parish Council Centre, Church Road, Wrockwardine Wood at 12noon.

PRESENT: Cllr’s. Mrs S.A. Watkins (Chair), B. Bennett, L. Brayne, Mrs L. Madeley and J. Thompson
            
18/227 Election of a Chairman

 RESOLVED – to elect Cllr. Mrs. S.A. Watkins as Chair for the forthcoming twelve months.

18/228 Apologies 

	 All members were present.

18/229 Declaration of Interest

	 There were no declarations of interest in any item on the agenda.

18/230 To confirm venue and caterer for December 2018

	 The Clerk explained that she has looked at various quotes to provide a Christmas meal 
	 and hiring a venue, as the cost of hiring the Cultural Centre last year was £750 and Hughes 
	 Catering charged £22.50 per head plus vat (£5130 for 190 people) last year.
	 A list of alternative venues was circulated to all present.

	 The Committee discussed various options and ruled out having the event over two days 
	 as some venues were unable to seat up to 200 people.
	 
	 Councillor Madeley expressed concerns that the Parish Council was seen to fund the 
	 Christmas Party for the senior citizens in the community but are not putting on anything for 
	 young people.  Councillor Madeley asked how the Parish Council could include some of 
       the harder to reach residents who don’t attend the event and are isolated.

	 Councillor Madeley proposed that the Parish Council use the Park Inn this year as a trial

Councillor Thompson proposed that the Parish Council remain with the same venue and
caters as last year.

	    RESOLVED that the Parish Council will hold the Senior Citizens Christmas Party at 
       the Park Inn, Telford on Sunday 9th December 2018.

The vote was split and the Chair had the casting vote.

[bookmark: _GoBack]18/231 To consider entertainment

The Committee discussed various options for entertainment.

 RESOLVED that the Committee tasked the Clerk to book Jam Butty disco to provide 
 entertainment at the Christmas Party.
.
18/232 To consider transport

The Committee discussed previous transport and asked the Clerk to contact Browns Coaches in Trench who have provided transport for the community in previous years.

18/233 To consider whether to invite guests.

	   Councillors discussed the option of inviting guests to the event.

	   RESOLVED that the Committee agreed that guests would not be invited to the Christmas
      Party, but the staff including the caretakers and PET Teams would be invited this year. 

18/234 Raffle prizes and bingo

	   Raffle and bingo as previous years.

18/235 To consider any further action

	   The Committee agreed that chocolates should not be given to residents.

	   The Clerk was asked to confirm with the Park Inn the cost of a glass of wine to be
 	   included with the Christmas lunch and if a lighter option for the pudding is available if 
      residents don’t want Christmas pudding. 

	   Councillor Madeley suggested that residents might like to give a donation/ item for the 
	   Food Bank at the party, as some families find it a very difficult at this time of the year.  
      A note could be included on the tickets
. 

18/236 Date & Venue of the next meeting  

	   As and when required.
 
.

     Meeting finished 12.55pm.












Signed……………………………………………		    Date ………………………………	  Chair.



